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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

Eagle Mountain City Offices 1680 E. Heritage Drive, Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

Tuesday, November 9, 2004


Tom Maher called the Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Roll Call:  

Commissioners present: Tom Maher, Chris Kemp, John Malone,  Rich Steinkopf

Others Present:

Tara Rindlisbacher, Scenic Development;  Paul Beckstead, Scenic Development;  Rob Bateman; Niesha Thompson, Resident of Sage Valley;  Jeramie Thompson, Resident of Sage Valley;  Robert Shawgo, Resident of Sage Valley;  Amy Shawgo, Resident of Sage Valley;  Marisa Rogers, Resident of Sage Valley;  Todd Panter, Resident of Sage Valley;  Becky Russell, Resident of Sage Valley;  Kathy Nuttall, Resident of Meadow Ranch

City Staff:  


Planning Director:
Shawn Warnke


Planning Coordinator:
Jenalee Cheever


City Engineer:

Chris Trusty


City Engineer:

Korey Walker

1.
Pledge of Allegiance

Tom Maher led the commission and audience in the pledge of allegiance. 

2.
Declaration of Conflicts of Interest

None

3.
Status Report from City Council

Shawn Warnke told the Planning Commission that Eagle’s Gate Church would be on the upcoming City Council’s agenda.  
Mr. Warnke also said that Planning staff had been working on reviewing ordinances.  Mr. Warnke stated that the animal ordinance would be coming to the Planning Commission for a recommendation as well as a general plan amendment  for an annexation of a property just east of Meadow Ranch and North of SR 73.  
4.
Minutes


A.   September 14, 2004

MOTION:
Rich Steinkopf made a motion to approve the minutes of September 14, 2004.


Brian Olsen seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays 0.  Motion passed.

5.
Action Items

A. Kiowa Valley Plats D & E (Formerly Know as South Pass A & B) Revised Preliminary and Final Plats, Action Item- Public Hearing 

Shawn explained that Kiowa Valley Plats D & E are located directly south of Kiowa Valley Plat B.  
Discussion took place regarding alleyways.  Mr. Warnke stated that the applicant had purposed to do 
Vest Pocket Parks, which are a common design element in the Ranches.  Mr. Warnke explained that
this would still meet the standard for the neighborhood collectors as far as access and that this would eliminate alleyways and as a result would also enlarge the lot sizes.  

Discussion also took place concerning the width of road from the island to the curb of the sidewalk.  Korey Walker stated that the width was twenty feet.  
MOTION:
Chris Kemp moved that the Planning Commission approve the Preliminary and Final Plats for Kiowa Valley, Plats D & E subject to the following conditions:

1. PREVIOUS CONDITIONS.  That all previous applicable conditions of approval are satisfied.

2. STORM DRAINAGE.  That gabion baskets are included on Plat E and that additional engineering calculation is provided to demonstrate that the erosion protection measures are adequate.

3. ELEVATIONS.  That elevations are shown at 25 foot intervals.

4. UPDATED INFORMATION.  That updated engineer’s estimates are submitted.  That updated e-files be submitted.

5. DRY UTILITIES.  That updated dry utility plans be submitted.

6. WATER RIGHTS.  That additional water rights be submitted for the “now” larger lots.

7. VEST POCKET PARK.  That cross gutters be added to the vest pocket.  That water services be added to the vest pocket parks.

8. HOA APPROVAL.  That the Ranches approve of the subdivision design and landscaping changes.

9. SIGNAGE.  That the signage plan for the vest pocket parks be added to the construction plans.

10. PLAT CHANGES.  That the tab table be updated to included open space.  That the Planning Commission signature block be removed.  That the PUE language in the notes be changed to state that a 10’ PUE exists along all street frontages.  That the ten foot PUE on the west side of Plat D follows the new frontage alignment of Kiowa Valley Plat E.  That the open spaces be labeled “Public Open Spaces” rather than “City Park”.  That a note be added that states that lots 447 and 424 have driveway access from South Pass Road.

11. TRAIL CROSSING.  That a crossing for the trail be added by lots 414 and 415.

12. BLOW OFF VALVE.  That a blow off valve be added at the end of Cherokee Street.

Rich Steinkopf seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion Passed.
6.
Discussion Items

A. Eagle Point Town homes (Currently Recorded as Eagle Point Condominiums) Concept Plan – Discussion Item

Shawn Warnke explained that the Eagle Point Town homes site is located along Eagle Mountain Blvd. to the south of The Landing and to the west of Eagle Point.  Mr. Warnke explained to the Planning Commission that the developer wanted to build Town homes instead of condominiums.
Discussion took place concerning the direction that the homes are facing.  Mr. Warnke explained that in the plans the homes have been designed so that the backs of homes are facing the entrance to the subdivision.  The Planning Commission suggested that the developer flip the homes around so that the fronts of the homes face the entrance to the subdivision.    

It was suggested by the Planning Commission that the sidewalk be made large to accommodate pedestrians, specifically children.  The Planning Commission also suggested that a trail be created that connects onto the existing trails for the children to get to school.
Discussion took place regarding a foot path from North to South connecting to the Pool and Clubhouse.  The Planning Commission suggested that the developer keep this in mind when reconfiguring the plans.

Discussion took place concerning driveway lengths.  The developer stated that currently the length of the driveways are planned out to be eighteen feet, which includes the width of the sidewalk.  The Planning Commission questioned the length of the driveways, they were concerned with bigger vehicles hanging out into the street.  Tom Maher asked the developer if the driveways could be extended to twenty feet instead of eighteen.  The developer said that it could possibly be done.  The Planning Commission recommended that the developer extend the length of the driveways to twenty feet.  The developer said that he would take all recommendations into consideration and that he would come back to the Planning Commission with another concept.
B. Sage Ridge Estates (formerly Sage Valley Plat B), Single-Family Detached Residential Concept Plan – Discussion Item
Shawn Warnke explained that Sage Ridge Estates (Sage Valley Plat B) is located along S.R. 73 immediately west of Cedar Pass Ranch.  Mr. Warnke went on to explain that the developer is purposing that the master development plan be amended and that they will resubmit a new plat that will meet the standards of the new development code.  Mr. Warnke explained that the new development code would require 8% improved open space and that the applicant is purposing that the lot sizes stay no less than a half acre in size.  

Mr. Warnke told the Planning Commission that the Planning Staff recommends that the trails would be on open space dedicated to the city.  Shawn Warnke explained that this would make maintenance a lot easier for the city and that it would also remove some legal liabilities for the property owners.
The developer stated that he did not have any objections to changing the master development plan.  The developer also stated that the storm drain pond would be dedicated to the City.  
Tom Maher stated that this was not a public hearing but invited anyone who would like to share their concern to do so at this time.
Bob Shawgo from Sage Valley stated that he was opposed to the change of Sage Ridge.  He stated that there were several reasons why he and other citizens were opposed to the change.  The first reason Mr. Shawgo explained was that there would be increased traffic, it would lower his and other residents property value and that they would experience a loss of desired life style.  Mr. Shawgo explained that the plat that was shown to him when he first purchased his lot and built his home showed larger open lots where people who desired large open lots and horse property would come together.  Mr. Shawgo stated by making this change the current residents of Sage Valley would loose this desired life style.  Mr. Shawgo expressed his concern with having residents on smaller lots coming in and complaining about the horses and animals.  Mr. Shawgo also explained that the other residents as well as himself estimated that there would be about 180 vehicles driving by their homes every day.  
Todd Panter from Sage Valley expressed his concern with flooding.  Mr. Panter explained that when it rains water comes down the road puddles on one side of the street and then comes through his front yard and floods his backyard and garden.  Mr. Panter stated that other residents and himself have came together and dug a ditch to give a place for the water to drain, and that Mr. Patterson had not yet addressed the drainage issue.  

Mr. Walker stated that he was not aware that there was a drainage issue and that he would get in contact with Mr. Patterson and discuss the issue.  

Mr. Panter handed the Commission a letter from the residents addressing the issues they have in regards to the purposed changes of Sage Ridge Estates.  Mr. Panter stated that himself and the other residents have received threats from Mr. Patterson about the letter.  
Tom Maher questioned what kind of threats Mr. Patterson had given the residents.

Mr. Panter stated that there were threats about slander in the letter.  Mr. Panter assured the Planning Commission that the letter was not meant to be negative towards anyone and that it was made to state facts and concerns that the residents of Sage Valley have.

Rob Bateman from the Cedar Pass Ranch H.O.A. stated that the H.O.A. would be opposed to any change to lower the zoning in the area.  Mr. Bateman explained the issue that non animal right land owners would have problems with the animal right land owners.  
C. West View Heights, Single-Family Detached Residential Concept Plan – Discussion Item
Shawn Warnke explained that the West View Heights site is located along S.R. 73 in between Cedar Pass Ranch and the Meadow Ranch subdivision.

Discussion took place regarding the homes that would be along S.R. 73.  Mr. Walker stated that the biggest issue would be noise from the traffic.  Mr. Walker said that this is a real issue because noise travels up and the homes are sitting on top of an upward slope so all of the noise from the traffic on S.R. 73 is going to travel up to the homes.  Mr.  Walker stated that there was also a view corridor issue, the back of the development is right on the ridge and that the problem is, do they protect the view corridor for the residents in Cedar Pass Ranch and are their ways to utilize landscaping or different improvements to help to protect the view corridor.
Rich Steinkopf expressed concern with having the lots butting right up to the edge of the ridge.  Mr. Steinkopf suggested having a burm or some sort of fencing to keep the lots from butting up to the edge of the ridge and for the safety of families with children.  

Chris Kemp stated that he would be more in favor of 1 acre lots instead of ½ acre lots because of the animal rights issue. 
The Planning Commission suggested that the developer keep the transitioning by the five acre lots to one acre lots instead of the ½ acre.  The Planning Commission also suggested that the developer look in to some sort of solution to the noise issue for the homes along S.R. 73.
7.
Adjournment


MOTION:  Tom Maher moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:16 p.m.
Approved:  ______________________________________ Date: ___________________
                      
Chairman Tom Maher
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